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OFFICERS & BOARD 

2009 
• President Neal Garland 

• Vice President: Dan Burngasser  

• Secretary: Barb Soltis 

• Treasurer: Ann Davis 

Board of Directors 
Ken Canankamp 
Jeep Iacobucci 
Regis Schilling 
Alex Stall 

Foster Buchtel, PP 
 

Kick tires at  7:00 pm 
Meeting begins 7:30 pm 

Need to be out of there by 10:00 pm 
 

All V8 meetings will be at the Stow Community Center 
3800 Graham Road 

Stow, Ohio 

              When Samuel Lang-

horne Clemens, better known as 

Mark Twain, was a young man 

he took a job as a reporter for a 

newspaper in San Francisco.  As 

he tells the story, he was sitting 

at his desk one day when a very 

distraught man walked in and 

announced that he had had 

enough and he was going down to the beach and blow his brains out.  If 

the reporter would like to cover the story, he should come along. 

             Hungry for a story to report, Clemens grabbed his notebook and 

his hat and accompanied the man down to the beach.  Sure enough, the 

man waded into the water up to his knees, pulled out a revolver, and blew 

out all his brains.  Clemens reported that it didn’t hurt the man, though—

he went on to get elected to Congress and remained there for many years. 

             Be assured that you don’t have to resort to such drastic actions to 

get elected to an office in NORG.  In fact, all you have to do is miss a 

meeting!  In other words, remember that we will be holding our election of 

officers for next year at the November meeting, so come prepared with 

your campaign speeches—and don’t forget to bring a pen or pencil to mark 

your ballot.  And do consider volunteering to run for an office and/or stand 

ready to be appointed to a committee.  Your talents are needed to keep this 

club running on all cylinders. 

             On a different note, congratulations are in order for NORG mem-

ber Bob Jones.  As you may be aware, Goodyear Tire and Rubber Com-

pany recently closed the Rubber Museum as a cost-cutting measure 

(another casualty of the economic melt-down).  In that museum were two 

Indianapolis 500 race cars that had been campaigned to advertise Good-

year.  Those two cars are now part of Bob’s fantastic collection.  One of 

them traveled to Bob’s place of business 

(Business Interiors and Exteriors) on a 

flatbed truck accompanied by a parade of 

32 antique cars that included a number of 

NORG members and their flatheads.  We 

owe Bob a big thank you for preserving 

these bits of Akron’s history and for 

keeping them in Akron.  Way to go, 

Bob! 

             See you all at the meeting! 

             President, Neal GarlandNeal GarlandNeal GarlandNeal Garland        

In This IssueIn This IssueIn This IssueIn This Issue  

Page 1               President’s Message 
 
Page 2               Minutes of October Meeting. Auburn 
                           
Page 3               Calendar, Clothing order form 
 
Page 4               Women’s Page, Sunshine News, New 
                          member, Tech. News 
                           
Page 5               Advertisers, For Sale,                  
                                                     
Page 6               Christmas Party, Members news, Fall 
                          Tour 
              
Page 7               Pig Roast 
 
Page 8               Birthdays and Mailing Page 
 
 Page 1 



AAAAuburn Indiana uburn Indiana uburn Indiana uburn Indiana     
8-28 2009 to 9-1-2009 

“With thanks to Ginny Roth” 
              
             Our trip to Auburn was absolutely beautiful. The weather was perfect. The cars loved it, even on 
the return trip. 
             The host group was very helpful and kind.           
             The ladies luncheon was held at the Country Club where we were enlightened as to the progres-
sion of ladies undergarments. 
          We visited the ACD museum and checked out many  Big Buck Cars.  
             The welcome party was held at the Kruse Museum. More beautiful cars and a very good Pasta buf-
fet. 
             In Shipshewana we had lunch at a large Amish Restaurant, then wandered around the town looking into shops& 
venders with some buying.         Our group went to a pickle factory . I never knew you could do so much with pickling 
spices &  HOT peppers. 
             The food was excellent at the Banquet. Slides were shown continuously of folks and doings at the meet.. 
             Members attending were as follows. A few visited one day to see the cars.  

All members that entered their cars received an award. 
Jim & Mary Jo Bates, Foster Buchtel, Ed Carr, Don Clink, Dick & Rose Deyling, Craig& Annette Gorris,  

Ken& Ruth Canankamp, Pat & Barb Rooney Ron& Karen Mihalek, Herman &Ginny Roth Jay &Jean Rounds 
J. Thomas, Ann& Joe Wasielewski, Regis & Beth Shilling. 

 
 

Meeting was called to order by President Neal Garland at 7:40pm. 

 

Thanks to Annette for good Polish cookies, a special treat.  Yum! 

 

Minutes of September meeting were approved as read.  No guests visiting tonight. 

 

Activities – Fall tour to Medina.  Foliage tour Sunday, October 11. 

 

Historian – no report 

 

Membership – Dick Deyling – dues are due.  Send to Dick and fill out new paper.  Dick also has the license plate toppers. 

 

Sema – Pat Rooney.  Nothing of importance in this months magazine. 

 

Website – Don Klink – changes in web site – new software flexible – wider format.  Check it out.  

 

Jim Bates read the list of people nominated for offices for 2010. 

 

Old business –  

 

Talked about making a CD of all the pictures shown at 40th celebration. 

 

Mac’s Catalog lists us as one of the best top ford clubs. 

 

Christmas party at Stingers December 6 at 4:00pm.  Cut off date November 15, email or call. 

 

Motion made to adjourn by Foster seconded by Ken. 

 

Respectively submitted,  

Barb SoltisBarb SoltisBarb SoltisBarb Soltis, Secretary 

Minutes From the Meeting ofMinutes From the Meeting ofMinutes From the Meeting ofMinutes From the Meeting of    
September 18,2009September 18,2009September 18,2009September 18,2009    
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NORG Early Ford V-8 Club  
Club Clothing Order Form 

 

Member Name: _______________________________________________ 
 

Member Telephone Number: ____________________________________ 
 

Name(s) to Embroidered on Clothing Article __________________________ 
 

Complete Form, return to Craig Gorris with payment.   Note increased cost for 2XL & 3XL sizes 
 

                             

  

                                                                                    
Total Cost                    ____________           

Make Checks Payable to Harris Embroidery 

Christmas is near…… Makes a nice gift! 
 

 

                N.O.R.G. CALENDARN.O.R.G. CALENDARN.O.R.G. CALENDARN.O.R.G. CALENDAR    

  PROGRAMS & ACTIVITIES   PROGRAMS & ACTIVITIES   PROGRAMS & ACTIVITIES   PROGRAMS & ACTIVITIES     

2009200920092009    
 
 
 

• November                 
              20th                   Meeting - Stow Community Center 
• December 
               6th                    Christmas Party - Stinger’s Restaurant & Lounge 4:00pm                                                                 
                            

Pg 3 

Clothing Item 
 

Item Price Qty / Size Price 

Blue Nylon Jacket with Club Logo on Back & Name 
Cost adder for 2XL & 3XL 

$58.00 
$2.50 ~ $5.00 

  

Long Sleeve Denim Shirt with Club Logo & Name 
 Cost adder for 2XL & 3XL 

$30.00 
$2.50 ~ $5.00 

  

Short Sleeve Denim Shirt with Club Logo & Name 
 Cost adder for 2XL & 3XL 

$30.00 
$2.50 ~ $5.00 

  

Knit Golf Shirt No Pocket with Club Logo & Name 
Cost adder for 2XL & 3XL 

$27.00 
$1.50 ~ $3.00 

  

Crew Neck Sweat Shirt with Club Logo No Name 
Cost adder for 2XL & 3XL  

$22.00 
$2.50 ~ $3.00 

  

NORG 40th Anniversary Knit Golf Shirt No Pocket 
with 40th Anniversary Club Logo & Name 
Men’s Sizes S, M, L, XL, XXL, XXXL 

Ladies Sizes S, M, L, XL 
 

Cost adder for 2XL & 3XL   
 

 
$27.00 

 
$1.50 ~ $3.00 

  



• November   Ginnie Herrmann 

SunshineSunshineSunshineSunshine    

             Haven’t seen Bill Royer 
around hope he’s doing good. 
             Barb Soltis isn’t in great 
shape…. Gosh! That means I’ll 
have to send the Sunshine Cards.
             Keep Grant Oaks, in your 
prayers. And I hope they are  
figuring out what’s up with 
MaryJo Bates.  
             Charlie Jandik is 
out of Jail oops therapy & 
will be heading down 
south to his winter abode  

soon.. Georgene Georgene Georgene Georgene  
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WELCOME NEW MEMBERWELCOME NEW MEMBERWELCOME NEW MEMBERWELCOME NEW MEMBER 

Earl Peters  
5271 E. ST. RT. 18  

Republic, Oh. 44867-9601  
419-585-4251  
Birthday 2/4  

1937 Ford Pickup  

INGREDIENTS 

2 tablespoons butter  

2 tablespoons olive oil  

1 small onion, chopped  

3 tablespoons all-purpose flour  

1 can (14 ounces) chicken broth  

1 teaspoon salt  

1/4 teaspoon freshly ground pepper  

1 teaspoon Worcestershire sauce  

1/2 cup frozen peas 

2 cups leftover roasted vegetables, chopped into bite sized pieces (or 2 cups frozen 

mixed vegetables) 

4 tablespoons chopped fresh herbs (such as parsley and dill) 

3 cups leftover turkey, chopped into bite sized pieces  

8 sheets phyllo dough, thawed according to package instructions  

Olive oil spray  

Salt and pepper, to taste  

INSTRUCTIONS 

1. Preheat oven to 350° F. Spray four individual gratin dishes (or 8-ounce 

ramekins) with olive oil spray.  

2. In a large skillet, over medium heat, melt butter with 2 tablespoons olive 

oil. Add onion, and sauté 5 minutes or until soft. Reduce heat to low, and 

sprinkle flour over onions. Cook, whisking constantly for 3 minutes.  

3. Whisk in chicken broth, salt, pepper and Worcestershire sauce, and bring 

to a boil.  

4. Remove from heat. Add peas, chopped vegetables, 2 tablespoons herbs 

and turkey. Mix well and taste for seasoning. Divide between prepared 

gratin dishes or ramekins.  

5. Lay one phyllo sheet on a large cutting board. Working quickly, spray 

with olive oil spray and sprinkle with a small amount of chopped fresh 

herbs. Top with the next sheet of phyllo, spray and sprinkle with herbs. 

Repeat with two more phyllo sheets, ending with a sheet sprayed with oil, 

but not sprinkled with herbs.  

6. Using a pizza cutter or a sharp knife cut the phyllo stacks in half width-

wise. Place each on a gratin dish and fold and crimp the edges to fit the 

dish. Cut a slit in the center of each crust. Repeat with the four remaining 

phyllo sheets, herbs and two remaining gratin dishes.  

Bake 20-25 minutes or until golden brown. Let stand 5 minutes, and serve.  

Turkey Pot Pies with Herbed Phyllo Crust 
This recipe offers a combination of leftover roast turkey and vegetables 

with a creamy sauce. Served under layers of delicate phyllo  
pastry sprinkled with savory herbs  

How about this for some of that leftHow about this for some of that leftHow about this for some of that leftHow about this for some of that left----over over over over 
tutututurkeyrkeyrkeyrkey    

Contrary to popular belief, you can't judge a tire by its cover. 

Researchers and most experts agree that along with tread depth 

and proper tire maintenance, tire age is also crucial to your 

safety on the road.  
This tire was bought as new -- it has never been on the road -- 
but was nearly 14 years old when purchased. Despite its deep 
treads, this tire's inside layers have been slowly decomposing 
and drying out, what experts say make it like 'a ticking time 
bomb.' 



How’s this for an unique Christmas  Gift.How’s this for an unique Christmas  Gift.How’s this for an unique Christmas  Gift.How’s this for an unique Christmas  Gift.    
The above ad is just a sample of the workThe above ad is just a sample of the workThe above ad is just a sample of the workThe above ad is just a sample of the work    

That Richard Duda can do.That Richard Duda can do.That Richard Duda can do.That Richard Duda can do.    

The following vehicles are for sale.   
They are garaged and each vehicles  

condition is as stated. 
1955 Mercury Monterey 4 Door Sedan.  Salt free Cali-
fornia Car. V-8 Automatic, Yellow  $11,000 or Best Of-
fer 
 
1950 Mercury 4 Door Sedan, Standard Transmission, 
Dark Green a solid #3 Car.  $12,000 or Best Offer 
 
1948 Ford Convertible Frame off Restoration started.  
Frame, Running Gear, Wheels, Brakes & 24 stud V-8 
engine, transmission, wheels, nearly completely as-
sembled and painted-sitting on 4 wheels. Body in 
good original condition but has not yet been restored.  
$17,000. 
 
1941 Ford 2 Door Sedan.  Excellent Driver, Solid #2 
Car.  Metallic Blue, finished interior $18,900 

 
 

 

    

Guy Guy Guy Guy 

ShivelyShivelyShivelyShively    

Pin Striping—Murals 
Cars—Trucks—Motorcycles 

330.652.1020 
Emie18@zoominternet.net 

“If anyone needs their vehicle drawn or striped. I’m your 
‘Guy.’” 

Wood GrainingWood GrainingWood GrainingWood Graining    

Custom & O.E.M. 
Created Using an Original  

Transfer Process 

References 
7 Samples Available 
Call AnneCall AnneCall AnneCall Anne    

330 677 0860 

Support our Members And FriendsSupport our Members And FriendsSupport our Members And FriendsSupport our Members And Friends    

Distributor for BA  
Petronix Conversion  

& Vac. Adv. Cap & Rotor 
8000 mi 
$50.00 

 
‘51 Ford Speedometer & Gauges 
8000 miles on Speedometer 
Call Jeep 330 472 8167 

 

Remember those that fought for our country 
and pray for those that are still doing so. 

Remember our Vets 
November 11, 2009 

Membership Application sent separately  
Time to Renew 
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2009 Fall Foliage Tour 
The day was crisp but beautiful. Sorry to say that most of the folks on our joint 
tour were from the Nifty Fifties Club. There were 15 of us that rode in the  
Caravan. We started the ride at Buckeye Woods Park First stop was at Sharon 
Center United Methodist Church where we learned  about its history which be-
gan in 1832. Second Stop was at Skypark Airport in Wadsworth where one of 
our young friends had a fun ride in an airplane with his grandpa. Third Stop 
was The Ohio Western Reserve National Cemetery which opened in June 2000 to 
honor our fallen military. This was most touching. The Fourth Stop we made 
was at Maple Valley Farm a five generation farm of the Fulton Family that goes 
back to the 1800s. It  is a dairy and grain farm. At this stop I had to explain to 
Craig the difference between Straw & Hay also HOW Veal is raised which was 
NOT done on this farm. We were to make Geig’s Orchard our next stop but it was 
to crowded for all of us to pull into and park. Sooo no apples to buy. We did 
stop at Boyert’s Greenhouse for our last tour stop. Boyer’s has been in the area 
since 1981 & grows everything from perennials to houseplants. Sells gifts for 
the season. 
Our last stop was next door at Stingers for our Supper. I understand a 
good time was had by all. 
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Christmas Party 2009 
Sunday, December 6, 2009 

4:00pm 

Stingers 
7249 Wooster Pike Road 

Seville, Oh 44273 

We will order from the Menu 

Hot off the assembly 
line 
Dave Collette and his helper 
pose in front of his ’46 Ford 

Congratulations  
Bill and Barb Soltes have a 
new Great Grand Child…  
Family is sure growing. 
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Best Auctioneer around 

Bill Holland 

SOME of the Cars Well guess we can 

call the Butchers 

See Herman 

making sure the 

cooks are doing 

their jobs. 

The young guys 

have the muscles 

Can’t leave these 

guys do anything 
Dan digging deep for a 

donation. 

             From what everyone is telling us the Pig Roast was a huge success. 
There were old cars all over our yard and the new cars across the road. We had a 
great auction, 50/50 raffle, live music, and food - food- food…. There were V8ers, 
Nifty Fifties, friends and friends of friends all enjoying themselves. But the best 
thing was because of everyone's contributions we are able to donate to the Up 
Side of Downs in the name of my great nephew Vince DiTomas.  
             We also  gave to the Cancer Society . This was given to the Rocky River 
Cancer Drive since we could not attend the event they invited us to which was on 
the day of our 40th anniversary party.  
             So Thank-You to all who gave so generously of your time, donations of 
door prizes, and our great sponsors. You are all deeply 
appreciated. 
             I could say until next year…. But who knows…. 

                                       Georgene & Jeep 
              



 
                    Headliner deadline  

    is the first day of the month. 
Please E-mail articles, tech tips, outing 

  write-ups, club news to:                 
Georgene Iacobucci 
geobucci@neo.rr.com 

*AND* 
Remember to visit OUR website 

www.norgv8club.org 
To contact our Webmaster Don Klink 

Webmaster@norgv8club.org or donclink@att.net  
 

If you wish to have a picture of your car or cars on the site 
email a scan to him anytime  

OR bring a picture to a meeting  

 

Early Ford V-8 Club of America 

Northern Ohio Regional Group 

P.O. Box 1074 

Cuyahoga Falls, OH 44223 

 

OctoberOctoberOctoberOctober    

• 1     Tom Somsak 
• 3     Marie Royer 
• 4     Jean Rounds 
• 8     Barb Rooney 
• 10   Bill Soltis 
• 29   Jim Bates 
• 31   Mark Schlarb 

Have a blessed 
& 

Bountiful  
 Thanksgiving 


